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OFFICE OF THE SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT 

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
No._____, s. 2021 

March 8, 2021 

 
PARTICIPATION IN THE “TALA: TUKLASIN, ALAMIN, LIKHAIN AT 

ALALAHANIN” 
 

To: Chief Education Supervisors – (CID&SGOD) 
Public Schools District Supervisors 

Division DRRM Coordinator 

Division Youth Formation Coordinators 
All School Heads 

All Teaching, Teaching-Related, and Non-Teaching Personnel 

  

  

1. In reference to OUA Memorandum 00-0321-0043, series of 2021 

entitled “Broadcast of TALA: Tuklasin, Alamin, Likhain at Alalahanin” 
dated March 4, 2021, the field is hereby informed of the said activity 

that will be shown on DepEd TV every Saturday at 7:00 – 7:30 AM. The 

program will also be available at the DepEd Philippines Facebook page 

and YouTube channel at 8:00 – 8:30 AM, starting March 6, 2021. 
 

2. The program aims to ensure the proper development of children’s social 

emotional learning and help them reach developmental and emotional 
milestones, at home and at school. Further, each episode aims to 

discuss different social emotional learning themes such as identifying 

and recognizing children’s emotions and strengths; building their self- 
esteem and self-efficacy; and recognizing relationships between their 

family, peers, and communities during the pandemic. 

 
3. All DepEd personnel, learners, and parents are enjoined to participate 

in the said activity by watching the program series.  

 

4. Public Schools District Supervisors shall check the attendance of the 
expected participants and submit the consolidated total number of 

attendees per district to Mr. Reyzen Monserate every Monday afternoon. 

 
5. Immediate dissemination and compliance with this Memorandum is     

    desired. 

 

         CRISTY C. EPE 

               Schools Division Superintendent 
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